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CSS News and  Upcoming Events
The Social events for September  Donna’s Pool Party                        9/7
                                                          USS Lane Victory Cruise               9/21
The Club events for September    Vapor Trails Car show and Rally   9/14

   Cruis’n for the Cure                        9/28
    CSS Annual Car Show                   9/29

Other  events for September    Homeland Security Training    9/28

Officers 2013
President:           Geoff Girvin
Vice-President:   Art Huhta
Secretary:           Vicki Kump
Treasurer:           Marge Huhta
Newsletter:         Geoff Girvin
Webmaster:        Doug Mariani
N.C.C.C.:             Joe Orrico

Board of Governors

Donna  Stewart
Gary Plehn
Jim Cooper
Ron DeBartolomeis
Bob Reed
Don Pritchard

Committee Chair
 Clothing-Jackets
 Hats-Shirts: Shirley Jones
 Socials:                          Ginger Girvin
 Charity:              Karen DeBartolomeis
 Raffle:                            Linda Norris
 Meeting Hostess:         Kathy Baddley
 Membership: Donna Stewart
 Hospitality:                   Donna Stewart
 Phone Committee:       Donna Stewart
Goodwill Ambassador Cindy Orrico

 Sergeant at Arms:  Ron DeBartolomeis

 Trophies/Awards:         Tom Cuccio
 Dealer Rep:                   Cindy Orrico
 Car Show: Art Huhta
 Banquet: Karen, Linda, Vicki, Donna
 Historian: Pat & Jan Works

Care & Kindness            Dianne Wiest
Goodwill Ambassador    Cindy Orrico
Table Decorations           Kathy Baddley
Raffle Administrator        Linda Norris
Car Show Champion     Art Huhta
Rally Champion               Open
Auto Cross champion     Open

All members are wel-
come to attend the
Board meetings.  As
you can see, many
did

We are a car club made up of Corvette owners with a passion for a fine driv-
ing machine, with the goal to participate in and support auto-related activities,
such as: car shows, auto-crossing, rallies, drag racing, caravans, cruises,
parades, etc.

We support (N.C.C.C.) National Council of Corvette Clubs, National Cor-
vette Museum, several social, civic, and charitable organizations. CSS is
incorporated as a non-profit organization in the County of Orange, California.
Corvette Super Sports was blessed during 2012 to have provided venues
that attracted many participants.  From our activities, we were able to do-
nate $3,200 to our charities.
HIS House                    $800.00
CHIPS for Kids             $800.00
Council On Aging         $800.00
Operation Home Front $800.00

You can also see that we do have
a good time too.



What a blast it was at the
August meeting wearing our
Hawaiian dresses and Puka
shells.   We owe another big
thanks to Kathy Baddley for
suggesting the idea.  You
will see the wide variety of
Hawaiian clothes that
adorned all of us in the fol-
lowing pages.  I just could
not resist including this cen-
ter piece that Connie Killian
brought to the meeting.  It
really made me feel like I

was in Hawaii!

Unfortunately for me, I was unable to attend the Drive-In
theater event, but Doug led a crew of 9 cars in caravan
there and others joined us from the local area.  They said
it was a blast.

Joe and Cindy, Bob and Kelli  and Dave Alciatore and oth-
er friends from other clubs went to Laguna Seca and sent
us pictures from their adventure.  Look for those late in
the newsletter.

Good thing that the schedule was light for the month of
August so that we could  concentrate on preparing for our
annual car show and fund raiser.  Every member in CSS
should be entering the show to support our fund raising
activities.

I finally found the “Clean Car Award” for the general meet-
ings and our first winner for 2013 was a new member,
“Smiley”.  Congratulations.

Finally, we went to the Sunrise Senior Center again this
year.  What a blessing it is to every one that goes and all
the residents that can get out of their facility to see all the
cars.

Save The Wave
Geoff

The VP’s Word
The VP’s Word
Our annual car show is a few
weeks away and I want to thank
the car show team that has
been working to make this a
success.   They have worked
hard and diligently for the bene-
fit of Corvette Super Sports.
Roger Bacon provided his ex-
perience and wisdom about car
show planning.  He introduced
us to his brother-in-law’s printing company, where our flyers
were produced.
Ron DeBartolomeis distributed flyers and offered wisdom with
the planning.  He helped maintain the liaison with Hooters.  He
found the company to design the show logo and print special
shirts at the show.  We reached an agreement with the owner
with what to produce.  Sadly, however, the owner died before
this was realized and there was inadequate time before the
show to locate another vendor.
Marge Huhta kept track of the registrations, revenue and ex-
penses.  She created the flyer design and ballots design.  She
printed and assembled the ballots.
Gary Plehn distributed flyers and identified tasks to do for the
show.  He researched companies to print show t-shirts.
Cindy Orrico worked with the trophy manufacturer to ensure
they were ordered, produced and delivered to the show.
Cliff Owens created the computer software to register cars
and tally the votes.
Don Prichard distributed flyers and assisted with plan-
ning.  He searched for a show venue.  He obtained and
paid for the trash containers used at the show.
Bob Reed distributed flyers and contacted multiple
companies for contributions to the show’s raffle and
goodie bags.  He searched locations for a show venue.
Kelli Reed distributed flyers and contacted companies
for contributions for the raffle and goodie bags.  She
received the many contributions and inventoried them.
Chuck Rosen distributed flyers and worked to locate
the show venue.  Our first venue choice was not accept-
able because the landlord of an adjacent parking loca-
tion denied our access.   Consequently we re-planned
and continued our search and located our present ven-
ue.
The many CSS members took time to distribute flyers to
other events are: Kathy & Mike Baddley, Michele
Boucher, Ron DeBartolomeis, Geoff Girvin, Marcia &
Jay Lynch,  Doug & Jackie Lyon, Dave  MacDonough,
John Manfred, Cindy & Joe Orrico, Gary Plehn, Chuck &
Sue Rosen, Bob & Kelli Reed,  Doug Utash, Tony and
Laura Schavone, Bert Wiest and me.
 Also, we have members deserving thanks for their ma-
terial and cash donations: Jeannette Alimena, Mike &
Kathy Baddley, Michele Boucher, Geoff & Ginger Girvin,
Art & Marge Huhta, Bob & Vicki Kump,  John Manfred,
George & Sandy McMullen, Doug & Ann Meeuwenberg,
Ed & Linda Norris, Joe & Cindy Orrico, Don & Debra
Prichard, Bob & Kelli Reed, Tracy & Herlinda Sander-
son, Sue & Chuck Rosen,  Donna Stewart, and Doug &
Wanda Utash. I hope I did not miss anyone and if I did,
let me know.  It does not matter whether you distribute-
flyers or gave contributions; you deserve the club’s
gratitude.



The VP’s Word continued
Saturday August 31 Car show and BBQ
Sunrise Senior Living Center, 5321 La Palma Ave/Walker
Ave, La Palma,CA.  11:00 a.m   This is an annual  event at
Sunrise where the folks there get the chance to admire
our beautiful cars and share a meal with us.  A flyer will
be forthcoming, but I wanted to get an advance notice so
that you can save the date.
Saturday September 14 Vapor Trail Blast Event.    At
Santa Maria Inn, Santa Maria.  Car Show and Gimmick Ral-
ly http://www.vaportrailvettes.com
Saturday-Saturday September 7-21   Mid America Adven-
ture Corvette Caravan to Mid-America.
http://www.diamondvalleyvettes.org/
Thursday–Sunday September 12-15 Silver State Clas-
sic Challenge  If you want to go fast note
http://www.silverstateclassic.com/ This is on Nevada
Highway 318.
Sunday September 15 Show & Shine Car Show Pre-
sented by Red Line Corvettes.  7:30 -2:30.  Conejo Creek
Park North, 1379 E. Janss Road, Thousand Oaks.  $35
registration by Sept 8 and $45 after.  Note
http://www.redlinecorvettes.com/carshow.htm
Saturday September 28 Cruisin’ for a Cure At OC Fair
Grounds.  7 a.m. – 5 p.m.
http://www.cruisinforacure.com/about_the_show.htm
Gates open 4:30AM for participant cars.  7AM for specta-
tors  Spectators: $15; $13 with AAA card; Kids under 12
are free
Sunday September 29 Car Show Celebrating 60
Years of Corvettes This is for all GM Cars.  At Hooters
of Anaheim, 2438 Katella, Anaheim.  This is by the 57
Freeway and Anaheim Stadium.  8 a.m.to 2 p.m.  NCCC
sanctioned. $35 registration by Sept 21 and $40 after. Pre-
sented by Corvette Super Sports.  Note
http://corvettesupersports.com/frame/frameset.html

Thursday-Saturday October 3-6 12th Annual Corvettes
and Ghost Riders in Tombstone  For info
http://www.corvettesandghostriders.com/registration.htm
Saturday October 12  SSports Car Show Oakhurst, CA
Oakhurst Community Park  Entry Fee - $25.00 – No En-
tries Accepted Day of Show  Mail entry and check to
Oakhurst Area Chamber of Commerce, mail to 43637 Hwy
41, Oakhurst, CA  93644. Checks payable to Oakhurst Ar-
ea Chamber of Commerce. Information at
carshow@fallinthesierra.com or call Dave Wolin at
559.760.1143   www.bodysbyboyd.com
wwwfallinthesierra.com
Saturday October 19  Mariposa Yosemite Hot Rod and
Custom Car Show http://www.mariposacarshow.com/
Saturday October 22  All Car Lovers Show
Escondido Elks Lodge, 2430 S. Escondido Blvd, Escondi-
do.  10 a.m.-2p.m.  Presented by Corvettes of San Diego
http://corvettesofsandiego.com
Saturday-Sunday October 26-27  Corvettes at Bondurant
School of High Performance Driving  Bondurant.com  or
call 800 842 7223   $350 entry fee includes all activities.
$150 for additional guest. 8 a.m. – 5 p.m.  $500 Corvette
daily rental.  $25 hot laps.  Host hotel is $169/night at
www.wildhorsepassresort.com

when the age is in, the wit is out.”
Much Ado About Nothing (3.5.31-2)
Art

CSS Members have really
come through for our chari-
ties and we still have four
months to go until the end of
the year.

Donated so far:

Trunk loads of clothes, linens, towels,
shoes, belts and a sewing machine all
donated to Charity House - the thrift
store arm of HIS House
6 large bags of toiletries
Multiple bags of Pot Tops to Ronald Mc-
Donald House
Twenty pounds of greeting cards were
sent to St Jude’s Ranch to be re-pur-
posed into new cards
Old trophies were given to the Calicinto
Ranch (Chips for Kids) to be used at the
ranch as awards for worth accomplish-
ments
The Charity Committee partnered with
the CSS Car Show committee and was
able to obtain over $9,000 in raffle prizes
for the CSS Car Show on 9/29

The Charity Committee serves as a liaison be-
tween CSS and our designated charities.  The
committee’s job is to recommend ways to help
the charities by keeping our members in-
formed of the goals and functions of each
charity.

Our main charities depend on the outcome of
the CSS Car Show on September 29th.  Your
help and participation is needed to insure that
this event is a success.

PS.  Don’t forget to bring your old Cell Phones
to the car show. They will be used to support
the :Cell phones for Soldiers” program.  For
each cell phone donated, you will receive one
free Raffle Ticket.

Karen, Bob, Kelli, and Debra



LAGUNA SECA  . . .  CLOTHING OPTIONAL

Well, it may not be a
new track record
but at least I can
say that I drove
the” corkscrew” at
Laguna Seca!
Wow! What a cou-
ple of days Kelli
and I had! While the
event is really for
the vintage racers,
we, and the other
300 plus Corvettes,
would like to think

that it was our
event. After all, it
was a celebration of
the 60th anniversary
of the Corvette; we
did have our own
paddock and, be-
cause we had a Cor-
vette, we could
participate in the
parade lap around
the track (more
about that later).

There was some-
thing for every Cor-
vette enthusiast
with more than a
handful of new
C-7’s including the
new convertible and
a “masked” look at
the new racing mod-
el. Some were even
doing hot laps on
the track playing
catch me if you can

with the Mazda Pace Cars.
Jay Leno was
there, probably
picking out the
latest addition to
his “Big Dog Ga-
rage” collection.
As always, he
was gracious
enough to stop
for photos and
give his auto-
graph that in-
cluded his
famous self- car-
icature of his
smiley face.

When it came time to
sign up for the parade
lap we were faced with
rules.  I was really con-
cerned with rule num-
ber 5, “No exposing
yourself or removing
clothing of any kind
while on the track.”
I was lucky that the two
guys (or girls, I’m not
sure) in front of me held

back a little to get
some space to run.
The first lap through
the “corkscrew” was
like, wow!  After the
corkscrew came the
“straight away.”  While
I was able to floor-it, I
was soon slowing
down due to catching
the pack.  The second

lap, well, I
was ready
and made the
best of it con-
sidering the
rules of “no
exhibition of
speed” and
the fact that I
did not want

to run into the guy in
front of me! Talk about
something that would
be embarrassing!
We made it through
both laps with the car
and clothing intact.
You all missed a great
time.   While I might
not get back on the
track at Laguna Seca, I

do plan to attend the
event again in the fu-
ture.  Let’s see, when
is the next anniversary
for the Corvette?





United
States Para-
chute Associa-
tion's Gold
Medal for Meri-
torious Service.



·   Introduced 10­way RW to the Nationals, 1972
·   Relative Training, Belgian Ministry of Sports,

Maubeuge, France, Summer 1976.
·   RW Training Camps, Schriudde Fallschirmsport,

Meissendorf, Germany, Summers 1977-1978-
1979.

·   First RW camps in the USA, Pat Works' Progres­
sive Relative Work Training Camps, California,
1978-1979 (Training camp for USN Special War-
fare Group 1 (Navy Seal Team One, for the
USAPT, and a whole lot of folks).

·   Freefall Training Camp, British Parachute Asso­
ciation, Plymouth, England, 1979.

·   Pat Works' RW Training Course, Party in Para­
dise II, Hawaii, 1981

·   Pat Works'  Free RW Seminars, Perris  1977­
1980; (Sponsored by Perris)

·   Free vRW Seminars, Perris, 1993­2010 (Spon­
sored by Perris)

·   Elsinore Freefly Seminars, 96, 97, 98 – 2009
·   Apple Valley Freefly Seminars, 95, 96
·   Kansas City 4­way Freefly Skills Camp, 1997
·   Skydive Oregon Freefly Camp, Mowalla Oregon

(Sponsored)1997, 98, 99, 00, 01, 02, 03, 04







Wayne Doddridge manages Connell Chevrolet.

Connell Chevrolet is a family owned and operated business. The
dealership was first opened in the late 1950's on Pacific Coast
Highway in Newport Beach. In 1963, the Chevrolet dealership was
relocated to its present location in Costa Mesa. Connell Chevrolet
has earned a reputation for solid deals and quality service. In fact,
you are hearing more and more about the "Connell Chevrolet
Deal". They have over 200 used cars in stock and are considered
a large volume Chevrolet store.  They have more master repair
technicians than any other Chevrolet dealership in Southern Cali-
fornia and their wholesale auto parts department has one of the
largest inventories in South California.

Connell Chevrolet is active in the community and is proud to partner
with the following organizations: Orange Lutheran High School,
Crean Lutheran High School, Costa Mesa High, Fountain Valley
High,Estancia High, Orange County 4H clubs, Newport Harbor
Corvettes, Corvette Super Sports, Better Business Bureau, Auto
Club, Costco, Los Angeles County Police and Fire Departments,
Orange County Fire Department, Costa Mesa Police, Newport
Beach Police, Huntington Beach Police and Irvine Police. And
Corvette Super Sports.

Connell has been a family run business since Wayne’s father
purchased the franchise in 1989.   Wayne is the active general
manager, while his dad is more passive.

Doddridge said his philosophy is to “take care of your people as you
would like your wife treated.”  He is a family man with six children
and wife at home.  When I last visited the dealership, I found him in
the hall chatting with the sales staff.   I introduced myself and he
graciously turned to chat with me.

I asked him about the C7.  “Some of my staff saw and touched it.
They are Ga-Ga over it,” he said.  He expects to have one in the

show room later this fall.  Wayne agrees that we should have a “C7
Welcome Party”.

Connell offers full service as well as offering new and used cars.

Look for Wayne the next time you are at the dealership and
introduce yourself.



Access to the West Coast
Regional Web Site - use
this link:

Regional Notes:
Update on Corvette Track Days
We are working out the last few kinks before we announce the
event.  Once we do we will definitely send you along all the in-
fo so you can help get the word out.  Please send a hello and a
hug to Cindy for me.  Hope you are both well.  See you at the
track soon!

Mike Weeks
Vice President of Sales
Spring Mountain Motorsports

New Race Site infor from Jimmy Belson:
By the way are you aware of the Carson track....they broke
ground 2 - 3 months ago.
Here's a link...
http://www.autoblog.com/2011/11/18/porsche-announces-
second-experience-center-to-open-in-southern-c/

Good race/convention site if they will allow Vettes.
Jimmy B.

NCCC West Coast Regional web links for:
1. WC Regional Google calendar page

         Direct web access for users
https://www.google.com/calendar/embed?src=b3gs48a2epggjq
brfhfdbbp31g%40group.calendar.google.com&ctz=America/Lo
s_Angeles" style="border: 0" width="800" height="600"
frameborder="0" scrolling="no"></

Regional Events and flyer downloads
https://93075438.domainhost.com/NCCCCompetitionDatabase/
2013/Programs/ListEventsForRegion.php

Regional Championship points reported and results
downloads
https://93075438.domainhost.com/NCCCCompetitionDatabase/
2013/Programs/PointsCalculations.php?Region=WC



CSS
Celebrations

Mark and Cindy Costello         08/07
Ed and Linda Norris          08/08
Jay and Marcia Lynch          08/16



CONNELLCONNELL

2828 HARBOR BLVD.,
COSTA MESA

www.connellche

SALES HOURS
MON- FRI 8:30AM -
 9:00PM
SATURDAY

MON- FRI 7:00AM
 - 6:00PM

SERVICE HOURS

ALL NEW
2014

2/13



Consequences


